February 2014 Minutes

The meeting was opened at 7.05 p.m.

Club Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an operating balance of O.B. of \$4,419.20.....in addition to the \$5,000.00 we have in the "future fund."

There were no new members voted in.

OLD BUSINESS

- Ken Blackford confirmed making more Spectator Signs for all of the events.
- It was asked if anyone would like to host / CD a "Fun Fly" club event, please stand up and feel free to do so. It was stated that the person would get all the help they would need, as long as they run the show and be the one in charge.
- It was confirmed that Ken Blackford has yet to print up some club business cards.

NEW BUSINESS

- It was stated that the club needs to have a really good "Field Clean-Up" day and building repair / clean-out. It was suggested to make a good list of what things we want to accomplish during this day, so we don't forget something. It was stated that all of the things in the building that the club does not want are free to anyone who would like to haul them out. It was mentioned that the entire building be cleaned out and that the roof be looked at seriously, in an attempt to fix all of the leaks. It was suggested that we target the last weekend in March............Saturday 3/29. Said date was approved. Ken Blackford agreed to send out reminder emails that contain the "punch list" of what needs to be done. It was also stated that there would absolutely be no flying during this time, but, once everyone is completely finished, then and only then would the field be open for flying.
- It was suggested that the club put down some more hybrid fertilizer / seed over the old runway area of the field. \$350.00 was approved to buy the seed. It was also suggested and approved to spread the seed the same day as the previously mentioned "field clean-up" day.......3/29.
- The topic of having a PayPal account tied to our club account was discussed. The many benefits were discussed, such as, being able to pay your dues on-line, event registration, so on and so on. It was stated that while PayPal does charge a 3% fee, the convenience and simplicity would be well worth it. It was also suggested that if the club decides to have a PayPal account, that the club open another account that is the primary one tied to PayPal, to protect the clubs assets in the main account. It was approved to have Treasure Ken Kayser to begin setting it up.

- It was suggested and agreed that the club use a much larger stone base to help fix the road leading up to the Bill Doubs sign that is in serious need of work. It was also approved, since it is so wet, to wait a month before addressing this issue.
- It was stated that the "Port-a-Jon" will be moved down to a more level spot, but still away from the road in an effort to help the slightly handicapped a little more in accessing.
- It was mentioned that there has been several people concerned about people flying in FPV with quads or other types of video assisted devices. It was mentioned that all of the systems that have been used out at the field are within AMA guidelines and that everyone should try it out and become more familiar and comfortable with the devices, and that there is really no harm.

There was no 50/50 held.

The meeting was adjourned around 7:50 p.m.

2-4-14 kab